Junction Safety and Capacity

I recently received this answer to my Parliamentary Question on junction
safety and capacity:

The Department for Transport has provided the following answer to your
written parliamentary question (81475):

Question:

To ask the Secretary of State for Transport, what funding is available for
local authorities to improve junction safety and capacity and to remove
bottlenecks to make it easier for people to get into town centres by car and
van. (81475)

Tabled on: 28 August 2020

Answer:
Rachel Maclean:

Local highway authorities, such as Wokingham Borough Council, have a duty
under Section 41 of the Highways Act 1980 to maintain the highways network in
their area.

The responsibility for improving junction safety and capacity is also a
matter for the relevant local highway authority. The Department for Transport
is allocating over £1.7 billion for local highways maintenance and
improvements in 2020/21 through the Transport Infrastructure Investment Fund
to local highways authorities in England, outside London. Of this Wokingham
Borough Council will receive over £5.1 million. It is entirely for each
authority to determine how their share of this funding is utilised to meet
local needs.
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